








It is with great pleasure that  I am writing as the President of the Kelaniya University Alumni Association for the 2014- 2015. 
 
I am happy to say that the unity among our members at times good and bad speaks volumes of the very existence of our 
association.  They say "unity is strength" and we have proved it with many achievements together as one.  
 
It is imperative to mention with great respect about our late comrade Kumara Tennakoon on whose behalf we donated a sum of $1000 to 
support the research in motor neuron disease. We also managed to raise an amount of $2000 for our dear friend Chaminda 
Abeywickrema 
 
We have excelled in the arena of sports by bringing home the coveted trophy in the annual cricket encounter between University of 
Kelaniya and  Peradeniya and also Siri Mithuru annual cricket tournament. Our members participation in the annual Clean-up Australia 
day and KUAA members event Colourful Kelaniya was very successful.   
 
I take this opportunity to thank all members and well wishers for their unmiserly support extended to us along the journey of my 
presidency thus far. I am sure that all of you will continue to support in taking our association to greater heights. 

 

Sanjaya Perera 
President 
Kelaniya University Alumni Association Australia 

It is with immense pleasure that I pen this note for the KELANI magazine which is printed subsequently with the Annual get-together of 
the Kelaniya University Alumni Association of Australia (KUAA), KelaniNite 2015.  
 
The activities you organise to bring closer ties amongst the Alumnus of the University of Kelaniya living in Australia and also your 
initiation and willingness to interact with the University itself is very encouraging. The KELANI magazine is in fact a great reflection 
what the University has given to you, and I hope that the members of KUAA will carry on to publish this magazine in the future years 
as well. 
 
As you may already be aware, according to the latest webometrics ranking of January 2015, the University of Kelaniya emerges as 
fourth among the universities in Sri Lanka. This is two positions up when the ranking of January 2014 is considered. Furthermore, 
globally we are at 3087th position out of nearly 24000 Universities and Higher Education Institutes considered for ranking. This is 1330 
positions higher than the position we were holding in January 2014. This is achieved mainly through the continuous improvement of the 
academic reputation of the both present and past students and the staff. I hope that you as done in the past, will continue to share your 
expertise, experience and knowledge whilst supporting the University in any possible way so that the University reaches greater heights. 
 
I wish to congratulate the members of the KUAA for all the good work you have done throughout the past years to foster goodwill 
amongst members. I convey our greetings and good wishes on this occasion of your Annual get-together and would also take a moment 
to wish KUAA a successful future ahead. 

 

Professor Sunanda Madduma Bandara 
Vice-Chancellor  
University Of Kelaniya 
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